Selectmen’s Meeting
Town of Bowdoin, Maine

September 10, 2018

Present were;
Marc Bernier
Michelle Keleher
Deborah Marquis

There was no Selectmen’s Meeting on September 3™ due to Labor Day Holiday

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:
The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:
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Minutes for August 27% Selectmen’s Meeting

Planning Board Minutes for August 14, 2018

Notice of Public Meeting of Sagadahoc County Commissioners on Tues, Sept 111,

Dig Safe request from Target Utility Services, responded by phone

MSAD 75 meeting and agenda for Sept 5, 2018

General Journal Entries 23-24-25-26 and 27

Bank reconciliations for August—Checking/Sweep account and (Andro-Gov (credit card) account
Request from American Transparency for public information on employees for year 2017

Notice and agenda for business meeting of Maine Municipal Association on Wed. Oct 3, 2018, at
Augusta Civic Center 1:45-2:45 pm

Dividend payments received from MMA in the amounts of $870.00 from Property Casualty
Insurance and $132.00 from Workers Compensation.

A letter from Skyler Cruz Wolsey of Ballston Spa, New York with suggestions about traffic changes
to help prevent accidents at our 3 main intersections.

Signed the adoption of General Assistance Ordinance Appendices A-D 2018-2019

Reviewed an article about Microsoft’s ‘ Airband Initiative’ for accessing broadband internet.

A letter from the Governor’s Office asking employers to get involved and work to repeal LD 700
which grants a 6-week waiver from work search for the unemployed providing the employer gives a
recall date.

» Reviewed Clear Blue Technologies Smart off-grid solar and wind power solution to high energy

costs, called ILLUMIENT.

Notice from Central Maine Power of an average 1.3% price cut on delivery service for Residential
Rate A customers. This cut is driven by Federal tax law changes and the settlement of all costs
related to the October Windstorm—and passed the savings on to customers.



Other Business:
» The Selectmen went over the Action Plan for Risk Management and asked Carol to contact Jim

Small, JR. Card, John Lambert and Richard Bates to get the work done that is needed.

» Tom Garrepy was in and said they will be looking at buying a drone for the Fire Dept. He estimated
the cost will be $4000 to $5000. He also told Marc that he would get together with him in a couple
weeks to let him know when they will be doing training with jaws of life on cars.

Adjournment:
At 7:10 PM Deb made a motion to adjourn, Michelle seconded, the vote was unanimous and the

meeting adjourned.



